
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 

March 18, 2021 

7:00 P.M. 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

7:00 P.M. on March 18, 2021 by Chairman Mark Gennuso, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

PRESENT: Supervisors Ralph Heidler, Mark Gennuso and Peter Kraus; 

Secretary-Treasurer Michelle Barnes and Planning-Zoning Administrator James 

Cardman and Andrew Schmidt, Esquire, Quinn Law Firm 

VISITORS: Larry Biggie - 6928 West Lake Road, Tony Mitcho – 8400 Beckman 

Road, Rob Wernicki – 624 Hawthorne Trace, David Gregory – 7090 W. Lake 

Road 

MINUTES:     

Unanimous approval was given for the Regular Meeting Minutes of March 4, 2021 on 

motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by Mr. Kraus. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Mr. Heidler made motion to approve Checks 18005-18030 in the amount of $37,782.11 

seconded by Mr. Kraus. Unanimous. 

SECRETARY-TREASURER’S REPORT: 

PA ROUTE 6 ALLIANCE has requested a letter of support for a grant they are applying 

for. Mr. Kraus made motion to send a letter of support, seconded by Mr. Heidler. 

Unanimous.   

SOLICITOR’S REPORT: 

The closing for the purchase of 7314 West Ridge Road is March 22, 2021 

The Supervisors unanimously approved to hold a hearing on May 6, 2021 at 9:00 am to 

adopt amendments to the LERTA Ordinance, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 

Heidler. Unanimous. 

PLANNING/ZONING REPORT: 

ANDI Land Development was unanimously approved pending NPDES Permit and 
financial surety, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded my Mr. Gennuso. 



 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

Mr. Kraus made motion to go out to bid for 2021 Paving Contract, Equipment Rental 
and Seal Coat, Mr. Heidler seconded. Unanimous.       

Mr. Kraus made motion to have Mrs. Barnes advertise in the Erie Times news for 2021 
Paving Contract, Equipment Rental and Seal Coat bids, Mr. Heidler seconded. 
Unanimous.  

 
SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 

Mr. Gennuso updated the board and residents on the correspondence with Urban 

Engineers and PennDOT regarding the ditch on Heidler Road. Mr. Gennuso emailed 

William Petit, P.E. on March 5, 2021 detailing the email that was sent to PennDOT back 

in October of 2020. The Supervisors had requested PennDOT to ditch the south side of 

Heidler Road from the White Birch Estates west to the crossover pipe. Mr. Pettit also 

spoke with PennDOT and was informed PennDOT intends to perfrm ditching activities 

this month on the south side of Heidler Road from the White Birch Estates west to the 

crossover pipe. Concurrently they will place rock for edge protection at several areas to 

stabilize some wash-outs.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 P.M. on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 

Heidler. Unanimous. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 


